
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sweet Adelines Stories: We Felt Strange in our Costumes 

The Variations Quartet were proud members of the Sound of Sunshine Chorus in Region 

9! Our first quartet contest was in 1978 and we had beautiful black satin pantsuits with a sheer 

jacket - needless to say, we were pinned in so nothing slipped or showed. As we were in the 

backstage pattern, two of us mentioned that we felt strange in our costumes, something didn’t 

feel right. So, we slipped into the restroom and discovered we were in each other’s costume! 

That was a very complicated and quick change before we were due on stage. The funniest 

thing was that one of us was taller than the other. We had a great laugh and Variations went 

on to win the Novice Quartet award. 

– Diane Landry & Kay Webb 

  


